Garrett Hill Coalition

Minutes For Community Meeting of April 8, 2010

The Garrett Hill Coalition held it’s Annual Community Meeting at 7:00 pm. on Thursday, April 8, 2010 at The Radnor
United Methodist Church located at 930 Conestoga Rd., Rosemont, Pa.

In Attendance from the GHEC were Patti Barker, Betty Lou Norcini, Phil Ahr, Rick Barker, Jean Bascome, Nancy
Leinwand, Dawn Bruton, Jerry O’Connor, Gina Forman and Sara Pilling.

Commissioner John Fisher and members of the public were present.

Call to Order by Patti Barker at 7:14 pm.

Norcini motioned to adopt the agenda, seconded by Ahr. There was no discussion and the motion passed unanimously.

Reports of Officers

Chair - Patti Barker gave a brief statement and overview of the highlights and accomplishments of the GHC during the
past year.

Treasurer - Phil Ahr, treasuruer, reported that the GHC general fund is approximately $550.00 in the red, but with the
fundraising efforts throughout the year, including the Garrett Hill Cookbook, it’s possible the balance may top $1000.00.

New Business

Patti Barker led the group through a review of the new proposed GHC Guidelines and answered questions from the
attendees and minor edits were made.

Roberta Winters motioned to approve the Guidelines as edited, seconded by Jerry O’Connor. A brief discussion took
place and the motion passed unanimously, with several abstentions.

Patti Barker announced the GHC Vice Chair vacancy.

Jerry O’Connor nominated Paul Overbeck, seconded by Rick Barker.

Phil Ahr nominated Ann Mercede, seconded by Rick Barker.

Roberta Winters motioned to close nominations, seconded by Jerry O’Connor.
Ballots were distributed and collected by Sara Pilling and Dawn Bruton.

Phil Ahr gave an in-depth overview of the GHC, the Master Plan, Zoning and Saldo process, with a power point

presentation, assisted by John Fisher. The previous 2 years of effort and the new visions for the future of the GHC were
reviewed and all in attendance were encouraged to get involved.

Announcements

Patti Barker announced the results of the election and congratulated Paul Overbeck as the new GHC Vice Chair.
She then announced upcoming community events and opened the floor to questions and public discussion.

Jerry O’Connor motioned to adjourn, seconded by Phil Ahr. Motion passed unanimously and the meeting was
adjourned at 8:21pm.
The next GHC Community Meeting is to be announced.

Respectfully Submitted,
Betty Lou Norcini, Secretary
Garrett Hill Coalition
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